Report on Cruise 2000-03


OCP Primary Production Offshore Vancouver Island

Vessel:
CCGS JOHN P. TULLY

Dates:
15 to 19 March 2000

Objectives:

1. To conduct a time-series of physical and biological oceanographic observations at Station P-4

2. To test new instrumentation (i.e. spectral light sensor and on-deck primary production incubators)

3. To obtain zooplankton samples for other projects specifically GLOBEC 

Personnel: 

Angelica Peña

Chief Scientist (IOS) - 363-6576
Beth Bornhold

Science/ Technical support (IOS)

David Spear

Technical support (IOS)
Darren Tuele

Technical support (IOS)
Bernard Minkley
Technical support (IOS)
Doug Moore

Technical support (IOS)
John Dower

Science/Volunteer (UBC)

Hugh MacLean
Technical support (UBC)


Schedule:

March 15
Joined Tully at Victoria CCG Base at 11:00h, exchanged crew and set up scientific equipment. Departed at 15:00 h

March 16
Arrived P4 at 05:30.

March 18
Depart to Victoria at 11:00

March 19
Returned to Victoria CCG Base at 09:30 and unload. Back to IOS at 12:30.

Summary and Results:

The cruise was productive. Despite rough weather, we were able to carry out all the activities planned.

We stayed for 2.5 days at station P4 where we: 

a) Conducted CTD/Rosette (fluorescence, transmissivity and PAR) casts at 4-hour intervals during the day mostly to determine the daily cycle of phytoplankton fluorescence/chlorophyll ratio. These data will be used to improve calibration of the new in vivo fluorescence sensor attached to CTD system, 

b) Carried out daily on deck primary production incubations. On one occasion, primary production samples were incubated simultaneously on deck and in situ (productivity drifter) to determine how well our on deck incubators simulate in situ conditions. This would aid in the interpretation of primary production data since in most occasions it is not possible to determine primary production in situ. 

c)  Photosynthesis vs. irradiance experiments were realized daily and one day 3 times a day to determine daily cycle of photoadaptation. 

d) CTD/Rosette water samples for chlorophyll (total and size fractionated), phytoplankton, pigments and nutrients.

e) Loop salinity, nutrient and chlorophyll samples at 4-hour intervals during the day

f) Too rough for spectral light profiler at P4

We also carried out zooplankton net tows and CTD casts at P4 and 10 stations off Vancouver Island at night and in our way back to Victoria. Finally, in Juan de Fuca Strait we successfully tested the new Satlantic spectral light profiler instrument at the end of the cruise.

Problems Encountered and Concerns

Similar to cruise 2000-02 (see cruise report), we experienced winch problems. The centre line winch (series 329 # 1483) would not smoothly lower the CTD/rosette package. Also, 

the ship’s sea water loop, which we use to sample for surface salinity, nutrient and chlorophyll, did not function properly. We observed a red colouring in the filters from chlorophyll loop samples indicating rust in the intake system.  

The laboratory photosynthesis vs. irradiance incubators did not work properly. They leaked and spilled water in the lab. We are working in designing a new system to correct the problem. 
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